

Lefe

Foreign and Commonwealth Office

London SW1A 2AH

13 March 1984

Sir Antony Acland KCMG KCVO Permanent Under-Secretary of State

> General Sir John Stanier GCB MBE ADC Gen Chief of the General Staff MINISTRY OF DEFENCE

My dear John,

POSSIBLE ROYAL VISITS TO THE FALKLAND ISLANDS

In my letter of 17 November 1983 I undertook to have another look at the question of a visit to the Falkland Islands by the Duke of Kent.

I understand that the Royal Regiment of Fusiliers are being withdrawn to the UK from the Islands on 17 March and that consequently a visit by the Duke of Kent is no longer a practical proposition. I also believe that Princess Anne's programme for this year now precludes a visit to the Islands.

I think that this is probably for the best, since any visit would generate a good deal of publicity and it is not clear how far we may have got in trying to normalise our relations with Argentina. If, later on, the Duke of Kent or some other member of the Royal Family wished to revive the idea of visiting the Falkland Islands we would certainly be glad to look at the matter again with you.

Antony Acland

Jams ever

cc: Field Marshal Sir Edwin Bramall GCB OBE MC, MOD
The Rt Hon Sir Philip Moore GCVO KCB CMG, Buckingham Palace
Sir Clive Whitmore KCB CVO, MOD
F E R Butler Esq, 10 Downing Street

Argentina relations Pt 36

0 9 3